Leader's Briefing - 19th November, 2007


LEADER'S BRIEFING
25th June, 2008

Meeting commenced:
2.30 p.m.
"
ended:
3.30 p.m.


PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair




Anthony Rich - Monitoring Officer




Richard Wynne - Urban Vision




Vin Joseph - Committee Services Manager




Mr. and Mrs. Taromsari  fillin "end time" were also in attendance
1.
REAR OF 23 EAST LYNN DRIVE, WALKDEN

Following a site visit which had been held at 2.30 p.m. the Lead Member reconvened with the applicant to give detailed consideration of the application to purchase land to the rear of 23 East Lynn Drive, Walkden.  
The Monitoring Officer advised the meeting on the procedures and protocols that would need to be adopted and any issues that would need to be taken into account prior to a formal decision being made.  
The Leader reported on the outcome of the site visit where a number of issues had been brought to his attention particularly with regard to another claim to purchase the said piece of land.  
The Monitoring Officer reported that in order to satisfy the core principles of decision making all issues such as this would need to be investigated and such allegations were integral and relevant to the decision making process. 
The Leader stated that it was his belief that all parties including the applicant for purchase should be treated fairly in respect of this matter and as part if that any allegations regarding options to purchase, would need to be taken into consideration.

He also commented that the following matters would need to be investigated.
· The applicant’s concern regarding security of their own property by the absence of a management plan being implemented on the site by the Council.
· The fact that the applicant had indicated that the land was not to be integral to the garden for his property but a separate piece of land.

· Concern for the applicant that there had been an inordinate delay in a decision being made.

The applicant spoke at the meeting putting forward his view on issues relating to the site and the decision making process.  
In summing up following the receipt of all information the Leader indicated that it was important on balance to investigate all issues relating to the Council prior to an informal decision being made.

RESOLVED:
THAT officers be instructed to investigate all issues relating to the proposed sale of this site and the potential impact on the neighbourhood and local community and that matter, together with the application for purchase, be considered at a meeting to be held in the week commencing 7th July, 2008.
